Faculty/Admin Evaluation Committee
Minutes
October 23, 2017
9:30 AM 

Elko – McMullen 102
Pahrump – PVC 122

Winnemucca – GBC 115

Members: 
Pat Anderson, Jonathan Foster, David Hernandez (absent), Erin Jensen (absent), Scott Nielsen, Oscar Sida(absent), Staci Warnert, Norm Whittaker
Guest: Pat Phillips
· Old Business – The minutes from the September 18, 2017 meeting were approved.
· New Business – Lisa Frazier will discuss her thoughts on the Idea form for teaching faculty and what alternatives may be available.
Lisa was unable to attend because of a family emergency so requested Pat Phillips meet with the committee and present the SoE course evaluation template which is currently used by Nevada State, WNC and CSN.  Pat Phillips advised that the questions can be adjusted by the department and type of teaching such as lecture vs. tech with hands on applications vs. Nursing or Education where they are involved in clinical and practical work in the real world.  The committee discussed if it would be possible to have a stock group of questions for all courses, then a few that could be modified by a department?  Pat Phillips advised it can be written that way.

This software is compatible with Canvas in what all three NSHE institutions described as “easy” and “fantastic”.  Pat Phillips advised that all courses now have a Canvas shell build and a high percentage of the classes offered by GBC do use an online component.  This would facilitate the use of an online evaluation program where students may complete their survey without having to take class time to hand out the hard copy survey.
The committee agreed that for their next meeting we should ask both Lisa Frazier to discuss this evaluation more and invite Lynette Macfarlan who has done a lot of work and research on this topic over the years.  

The committee also requested the VPASA and Deans be contacted to find out if they were willing to explore new ways of handling the student survey before more work was completed on this topic.
